LIONAKIS

New Science Building - Meeting with Faculty

Project Name: Fresno Science Building

Project No: 018002

Meeting Location & Time: Library Conference Room 1:00 — 2:00 pm
Date: 02/27/2019

Attendees:
Carole Goldsmith — SCCCD Christine Miktarian — SCCCD
George Cummings - SCCCD  Shirley McManus - FCC

Seth Yates, Chemistry Liz Adams, EPSE

Mike Gilbert, Biology Majru Varughese, Biology
David Balogh, EPSE Carla Walter -FCC

Nell Papavasiliou, EPSE Brittany Lusk, Chemistry
Karin Gruet, Chemistry Jack Yang, Counseling

Viki Castro, Biology Jonathan McMurtry - Lionakis

1. FUSD Design Science Program

» Dr. Goldsmith presented the group with an update regarding community input on the design and
on FUSD bringing their program to the project.

e Christine Miktarian shared that FUSD will be bringing $5m to the project and that the college
would have use of the double classrooms “after hours”. Jonathan stated that the square footage
and their costs will be accounted for in the Final Detailed Program document.

« Jonathan presented the previous plan and the revised three floors options integrating FUSD
Design Science program into the building and relocating the Faculty Offices (see attached). It was
noted that the Faculty’s work with RFD had not been lost or changed and that all of the net
square footage and special relationships remained the same.

» The group discussed the plans and had the following comments:

The Welcome Center should have coffee and be a lively open space for students.

The outside covered area should accommodate food trucks and other similar options.

The Tech Office should be centrally located so that the Tech can see down both Prep Halls.

There need to be 20 offices for Biology. Lionakis will explore how both floors might achieve

this.

o There was some concern that some Chemistry space in the Prep Room had been lost when
the building was “bent” 90 degrees. Jonathan stated it was probably just a coloring error
but will confirm.

o Staff Restrooms were requested, which are shown in the plans in the office / workroom

area.

O O O O

* The schedule was discussed. Jonathan shared that a schedule had just been sent showing
submitting to DSA in early 2020, construction taking all of 2021 and 2022 to be ready to open in
2023.

These notes represent Lionakis’ understanding of the discussion and events of the meeting. These notes form the
basis of future work. Should there be any incomplete or inaccurate information contained herein, please notify this
office immediately for appropriate action. This report, if not corrected within five (5) days of receipt, shall be
acknowledged as an accurate report of the events that took place at this meeting.
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